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The NMSU Institutional Review Board Chair, Dr. Rolston St. Hilaire, has reviewed and approved the above application for the conduct of research

involving human subjects.

The application was reviewed in accordance with the review process outlined in 45 CFR 46.110(b)(1) - Category  7 .

The research must be conducted according to the proposal/protocol that was approved by the IRB. Any changes in the research, instruments, or the

consent document(s) must be submitted to the IRB prior to implementation.  Additionally, any unexpected hazards or adverse events involving risk to the

subjects or others must be reported immediately to the IRB, using the appropriate form, within the time frame specified in the NMSU Principles and

Procedures for the Conduct of Research Involving Human Subjects.

Please note that the IRB approval is valid for only one (1) year.  Pursuant to federal regulations, the IRB must review and approve all research protocols

involving human subjects at intervals appropriate to the degree of risk, but no less than once per year.  Therefore, in order to continue your project after

the above approved period, you must submit a request for continuation 45 days prior to the above referenced expiration date.

Note: Data collected during a period of lapsed approval is unapproved research and can never be reported or published as research data.

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Office of Research Compliance at 646-7177 or via e-mail at ovpr@nmsu.edu.


